                                        Olney Memories # 63
Hello and welcome to Olney Memories # 63.  We want to make a big welcome to some new members on our roll since OM # 62 was sent out the last time!  

The reason this issue is sooner and therefore shorter than usual is because one of a reunion organizers needs help in locating some classmates.

Hope everyone is enjoying a nice summer.  

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

Class of 1960


                                                 Olney Memories # 63
Jim Dale
jdale@uark.edu

   Correction--In Olney Memories # 62 I wrote that a history publication I had said that the Hyatt Opera House was located at the northeast corner of Main and Butler Streets. In the same Memories John Summers quoted a later book which said the opera house was located on the northwest corner of Main and Boone Streets. John's reference is correct and mine is incorrect because Main and Butler parallel each other and could never intersect. The person that put the reference in my publication must have inadvertently changed Boone to Butler in their head. I should have caught the error but after 68 years I have sort of forgotten some of Olney's streets. 

Jim Dale
Class of 1940
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Pastor Jerry Bush

pastorjerrybush@gmail.com 
In Olney Memories #62, a couple of people asked about the Mt. Gilead Chowder and if we still had them. Several years ago the chowder somehow became the Mt. Gilead Community Cookout. It is still held in the fall, but we have pork loin instead of chowder.

 

If you would like to see what we are up to these days, we have a website: mtgilead.us
 

Pastor Jerry Bush

Mt. Gilead Church

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Sherrie Eberhart Alvis

sherrie1@wabash.net
 

Please post the following message in your next Olney Memories for me:
 

 

ERHS class of 1963 will be having their 45th reunion on September 27th this year.  There were a few people we are unable to locate and maybe someone reading this might be able to help.
 

            Joseph D. Bronstad
            Billy D. Campbell
            Mary Ella (Cochran) Leist
            Brenda (Darnell) Hilliard
            Danny Richey
            Janet K. Wiles
            Susan L. (Williston) Shub
 

If anyone has information on these people, please contact me.  Thank you.
 

Sherrie (Eberhart) Alvis
Class of 1963
sherrie1@wabash.net
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Mary Nell Fessel Nix

mnnix28@verizon.net
          
The picture of  Aunt Teenie brought back memories as my Grandma Turpin lived in the neighborhood and I remember going to her house and sitting in her rocking chair.  In her picture she looked large, but she was a tiny woman.  I know my Mother Eula Fessel had her fortune told there.  My husband Booner Nix said that he heard she bought a new stove and paid for it in dimes, as that was what she charged back then.  Her grandson that she raised used to come in Fessel's Cleaners and visit with my Dad.  He got his doctorate in education and was pres. of a college in the south.

My Dad, Bud Fessel, talked about the Opera House and it was on the Southwest corner of Main, which is occupied by Jones Culligan Service now.

I really enjoy the Olney Memories, Thanks for all your hard work, as it is appreciated by so many.

 

Mary Nell Fessel Nix

Class of ‘46

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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